Hamlet of Parkview
Board of Directors Meeting
Tuesday May 28, 2024
Hamlet Quonset
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by chair Leona Messer

Attendance: Leona Messer, Tyson Gator, Lynne Guick, guests Ron
Ackerman and Chrissy Lewis.

Financial report: Nothing to report. Leona is looking into requesting
from the RM all paid invoices for 2024.

Old Business

The board was going to have someone remove the broken culvert pipe
from Crown land however, an individual (s) removed the pipe. This
individual (s) is now responsible for the pipe moving forward.

Update road responsibility: RM is responsible for grid down to the
Loraas bins. RM responsible for the old road to the bottom of that hill.

RM meeting June 12 Leona and Lynne plan to attend.

Hamlet Survey is in its final stage of completion and should be emailed
out to Hamlet residents in mid-June.

No definitive launch date has been set for the new Google business
account. It will be after the survey is returned. The board has started
moving documents into G drive.

The Hamlet board is still waiting for a meeting date with the water
board. We have been asking for meetings since February. If we haven’t
received a response by June 1, Leona will send another email.



Loraas bin will be removed for the summer. Please be patient as
another option for grass clippings and cutting up tree branches is being
discussed.

New Business

Gravel: Leona is speaking with the RM to purchase 5 yards of gravel.

Ron Ackerman has volunteered to borrow a bobcat and fix road/ditch
between the 4 ways stop sign and culvert along Parkview Road to
improve the drainage.

19/24 Motion made by Leona to pay Alanna !00.00 x 3= $300.00 for
period of March-May 31,2024. Seconded by Tyson. Carried.

Hamlet and RM policies are still in the working document stage. Leona
was informed by the RM that the Saskatchewan Government is going to
have signed agreements between municipalities and hamlet boards.
There is no information as to what this will look like. Leona added that
depending on what is in the document there may need to be a meeting
with the residents prior to signing.

On behalf of the Hamlet of Parkview and Directors we thank Alanna for
her years of service as Secretary.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM

As mentioned at the meeting on May 19, 2024, we are concerned with the cost of
garbage removal for the Hamlet. As a recap, the cost of garbage removal has been



